








 

 

Enquiries: A.Alexander  

L-AA0017                                                                                                                                                  22 May 2017 

 
Native Storage Facility cc 
P.O.Box 80946 
Walvis Bay 
Email: thomas@nativeholding.com 
 
NON OBJECTION FOR THE CONSTRUCTION OF THE STORAGE FACILITY FOR DANGEROUS 
GOODS AT FARM 38, WALVIS BAY  
 
This letter serves to inform you that the NACOMA project has no objection to the new 
site allocated for the construction of a storage facility for dangerous goods at farm 38 
provided all affected stakeholders are well consulted. The site falls within the 
jurisdiction of the Walvis Bay’s industrial area zone as per the IUSDF and the nearest 
protected area is classified as ‘low sensitive’ as per Dorob National Park management 
plan.  
 
A site visit on 10th of May 2017 with the chief control warden of Erongo’s Directorate 
of Wild life and National Parks (DWNP) made the following observations and 
recommendations;  

 The Walvis Bay’s Environmental section be fully involved in this project from 
the construction phase to monitor the environmental compliance;  

 The contractor should be well briefed on the EMP and its requirements;  

 There is urgent need to address the following issues as the earthworks has 
already begin: dust suppression on site, make use of a single access road,oil 
spill on site, absence of an EMP on site 

 
 
 
Kindly contact us for any further information. 
 
Yours sincerely,   

 
CAMERON KANDJII 
COORDINATOR: NACOMA PROJECT 
 
 



 

 

 

 
Picture 1:  Oil spill on site 
 

 
Picture 2: multiple tracks on site, no dust suppression mechanism  




